
 

 
 
August 28, 2020 
 
Dear Comet: 
 
From our house to your house, we at Sacred Heart High School pray that you are well and staying safe. Although it                      
seems that this year has been an historically challenging year, together we will see it through. With hope,                  
encouragement, love, and God’s presence, we will survive. 
 
To the Class of 1960: 
Sadly, we lost a wonderful and generous Comet in the passing of ​Margaret E​spinosa Arreola​. She was very                  
dedicated to the Alumnae Association and to Sacred Heart High School students. She served on the Board for many                   
years both as a member and Vice President. We saw her devotion and love at all the Alumnae functions as she                     
cheerfully greeted everyone, especially at the sign-in table. She always had a smile and “how are you?” for                  
everyone. Her laughter was contagious. Her concern for helping students was admirable. We witnessed her devotion                
to her class in how she stayed in touch with everyone either through the Annual Phonathon, invitation to dine at                    
Mimi’s to celebrate each year of graduation, or a call just to say “hello.” She is sorely missed 
 
In conjunction with the Alumnae Board, we had planned to have a Memorial Service for ​Margaret​. However, other                  
circumstances came about that made it ​almost impossible to organize a Memorial to honor ​Margaret​. However, two                 
very devoted Comets, ​Teri Chavez ‘52 and ​Marietta Watkins HA put their heads together and created a beautiful                  
Memorial Booklet of Margaret’s life. (enclosed) This special booklet has been sent to you in celebration of the 60​th                   
Anniversary of your class. Please enjoy it and celebrate Margaret’s life. We thank everyone who contributed to this                  
booklet. 
 
To honor Margaret’s memory, the SHHS Alumnae Association is creating a SHHS Alumnae Association              
Scholarship Fund, which has been approved by the SHHS Advancement Office. Donations in Margaret’s name, any                
size, will be appreciated and become the foundation of this scholarship fund. This continues to make it possible for a                    
young woman to obtain the same Catholic Dominican education you all received.  
 
I thank you for your continued support to your Alma Mater. I especially thank ​Angela Cornejo Guzman ‘86                  
President of the SHHS Alumnae Association, all Board members, ​Teri Chavez ​‘52 ​and ​Marietta Watkins HA​. Your                 
example of the power of Comets has come through for 113 years.  VERITAS! 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Raymond Saborio 
Principal 
 
 
Note: Enclosed is a remittance envelope for your donation. If you wish to donate with your                
Visa or Mastercard, contact Maria Alcala ​‘93 at 323-225-2209 or ​maria.pi​n​a@shhsla.org           
All credit card donations can be processed through our website or by scanning the QR Code 
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